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TRANSPORTATION FROM THE GROUND UP




November 28, 2005

Kevin Adams

Office of Aviation Analysis

U.S. Department of Transportation

400 7th Street, S.W.

Washington, D.C.  20590

Re:
Docket 14694, Informal Rate Conference

Dear Mr. Adams:

My clients and I appreciate the efforts of the Department in setting an informal rate conference for bush mail rates in Docket 14694.  I hope a meeting of the parties will assist in setting future rates and establishing ongoing procedures.  Of particular interest is the position of the Postal Service on ways of reducing mail rates through reduction in costs of transporting and handling mail.  In 1992, the Consolidated Carriers presented a number of cost saving ideas, some of which were adopted in part.  Subsequently the Postal Service investigated other cost saving ideas such as contracting for fuel to be provided to mail carriers.  I look forward to a broad examination of ratemaking issues.

At the same time, by issuing Order 2005-11-15, the Department has satisfied any obligation it had in regard to the lawsuit of Peninsula Airways in federal district court.  By extending negotiated rates to all service covered by a class rate, the Department has eliminated the basis of Penair’s suit.  Penair no longer suffers unlawful discrimination, and the rates it is paid are compensatory according to its theory of the case.  While Penair and other parties may differ with the Department on rate setting methodology, there is no imperative or external requirement to change the method of determining bush mail rates.

I hope that the conference can be even more productive now that the legal issues raised by Penair have been resolved.  All parties can discuss any ideas brought to the table without any pressure to seek any specific agreement or binding procedures.  The Department has set a timetable for establishing new bush rates, and the conference will serve to provide a complete discussion of any issues raised.  I believe this is consistent with the requirements of the Rural Service Improvement Act, and other applicable laws.

Respectfully submitted, 

Hank Myers

PO Box 7341 Bellevue, WA  98008-1341 ● 425-641-8243 (office) 425-649-0904 (fax) ● hank@mtcworld.com

